ORLC Council Minutes August 10, 2022

All council members & Pastor Jordan were present. Jamie Lagodinski called the meeting to order &
Pastor Jordan led with prayer. Minutes were read. Christine made a motion to approve, Sandy
seconded, motion carried. The treasurer’s report was presented. Beth made a motion to approve, Sandy
seconded, motion carried.

Evangelism:

Stewardship: Christine reported that we’re receiving offerings via mail, Pay Pal & in the offering plate.

Worship: Weather permitting, the service on 9/11 will be outdoors, with the special meeting, potluck
dinner & possibly a mission with the Orphan Grain Train to follow.

Youth: Still no bill from Red Willow Bible Camp. Beth will follow up.
Technology: Jim requested some recent photos to update the church website.

Property: Jim Steele, Dennis Leppert & a few others pitched in to fill the hole in the grass near the south
entrance. It was caused from a rotted tree root. There’s a broken window handle in the entry. Christine
will ask Solinger Lumber if they can replace it. Beth will call Hill’s in Oakes about getting an estimate on
blinds for the entry doors.

Fellowship: Potluck following the special meeting on 9/11 was discussed. Beth will call the Orphan Grain
Train to ask if we could help with a mission after the meal. Changing the name “Rally Sunday” to
“Harvest Sunday” was considered.

Unfinished Old Business: The special meeting is scheduled for 9/11. Christine volunteered to write up a
notice to put in the bulletins two weeks prior. There are still no new estimates for the sanctuary
lighting. Beth will keep trying to get ahold of electricians for a quote. The Gackles still plan to have their
children baptized.

New Business: Council discussed holding Awana at ORLC on Wednesdays beginning in October, & then
maybe starting up with Sunday school this winter. The Luther League kids could possibly help out with
Awana. A couple from a church in Lehr is looking for their baptismal records. Jamie will ask Lori Callahan
if she knows anything about it. Harlan Meansma expressed interest in joining ORLC. He was in charge of
mowing at his last church & offered to help here. We received some hail insurance money & the north
side will need shingling next summer. The south side is still ok. Beth will talk to Lucas Madcke, Christine
will talk to Jason Mathern & Jamie will talk to Tyler Lagodinski & ask all for quotes. A new class of
confirmation students will start up this fall. Beth will let Pastor Jordan how many students to expect.
Pastor Jordan will talk to Tina & Jeremy Nitschke to set a date for Jacob’s confirmation.

Pastor’s Report:
The next meeting was scheduled for Wed. 9/6/22 at 6 pm

Jim made a motion to adjourn, Christine seconded, motion carried.
Meeting ended with the Lord’s Prayer.



